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School Update – 29th September 2022 

Dear Parent/Guardians,  
 
It is with a heavy heart that I start my update. I wish to inform you that I have informed the governing body of my decision 
to resign from the post of Headteacher at Ysgol Tanyfron.  
 
Ysgol Tanyfron is a unique and wonderful school and I will forever be grateful to the governing body, staff and most 
importantly pupils for giving me the opportunity to be headteacher. Our journey together over the last seven years has 
seen many highs and of course a few lows but overall I would like to think I leave school in a position to continue its 
learning journey in a positive and forward thinking fashion. 
 
For the remainder of the autumn term I will continue to endeavour to do my best for the pupils under my care. They are in 
very safe hands under Mrs Jones and the rest of the staff who are all-fantastic and provide the very best learning 
experiences for your children.  
 
As for my replacement, please rest assured the governing body have already started the process and where appropriate 
they will of course keep you updated.  
 
School open afternoon 
Can I take this opportunity on behalf of all the staff and myself to thank all parents/guardians for their attendance at our 
recent ‘open afternoon’. In what was our first mass scale indoor event in over 3 years your support as always was very 
much appreciated by staff. I hope that this event signals the return of more face-to-face opportunities across the school 
calendar.   
 
Please respect our neighbours 
I have been approached recently by a small number of local residents about a number of cars parked dangerously during 
the ‘drop off’ and ‘pick up’ time of the school day. Whilst we appreciate that parking is extremely difficult around school, 
can we please remind drivers of the following issues/concerns – 

 Please do NOT park on the yellow zig-zag lines at any point throughout the day including after school when picking 
up from Dragons. The lines are there to provide a passing point and keep traffic moving.  

 Please do not block the driveways of local residents both on Tanyfron Road and St Albans Road. They have the 
right to gain access to their property at all times. 

 Please be mindful at the top of Tanyfron Road where the pavement comes to an end. Please ensure that 
parents/guardians have appropriate access to continue their journey in the safest possible manner.  

Can I please also ask parents/guardians to be mindful of the property of the residents of number 20 and 21 Tanyfron Road. 
Please do not allow your child(ren) to enter their driveways or climb/lean on the fences whilst waiting to access school.   
 
Can I thank you for your support and understanding to date and should you have any queries please do not hesitate to 
contact us in school. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mr D. Lloyd 
Headteacher  
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